

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

Bishop William R. Johnson Council # 9487

Santiago de Compostela Catholic Church

Lake Forest, California

Website: www.kofc9487.org

June 2005

It's Time for Golf

<u>DON MILLER MEMORIAL</u> GOLF TOURNAMENT



WHEN: Sunday June 26, 12:00 noon,

shotgun start

WHERE: San Juan Hills Country Club

32120 San Juan Creek Road San Juan Capistrano, Ca. 92675

COST: \$110 per person includes, golf, box lunch, dinner/

reception



10 a.m. Registration11 a.m. Putting & Chipping contestNoon Golf5 p.m. Dinner/reception (No host bar), awards.

WIN A CAR:

First hole in one only wins a car on the 18th. Other prizes on all other par 3's Raffles, 50/50 and much more.

FOR SIGN UP SHEETS PLEASE CALL:
Jim Marchetta at 714-549-8684

What's Inside

Knight of Month Page 2
Election of Officers .. Page 2
May Recycling a Hit ..Page 3
Maintenance Update .Page 3
OC Diocese news Page 4
Insurance Report Page 5
Why the 4th Degree?Page 5

June Calendar Page 6

Have you paid your dues yet?

by Bill Breen

Financial Secretary

We have reached the mid point of the year.

Check your records. Have you paid your dues?

If you haven't please do so now and save me the cost of sending a second notice.

Your cooperation is appreciated.

GK Report

We did it! 9487 one of best in state

by Pat Walloch, Grand Knight

Well my Fellow Brothers, it is with great pleasure that I announce to all you that all of your efforts during the last year have paid off -- quite handsomely!

They have resulted in our Council 9487 being named one of the outstanding Councils in the state within our division.

We were honored to receive the Supreme award in the Family category as well as first place in our division and first in the MR Drive.

We also received a first in council, a second in church, third in community, fourth in youth and fifth in pro-life.

So as you can see we did very well in all six categories.

I want to thank all of you for all your many efforts this past year without which we would not have done as well.

Brothers, you have made this year as your Grand Knight a very memorable one for me.

I hope many more of you who have not been able to make a meeting can try to arrange your schedule, to come and vote for next year's slate of officers at our meeting June 1.

For a complete list of the officers, see page 2.

BISHOP WILLIAM R. JOHNSON COUNCIL 2004-2005 OFFICERS

Grand Knight **Pat Walloch**, 859-9552

District Deputy #89 Carlos Carney, 733-1992

Chaplain Fr. Efrain Flores, SVD Parochial Vicar 951-8599

Deputy Grand Knight Richard Piecuch 830-1475

Chancellor **Roger Sonnenfeld**, 458-6508

Recorder
Mike Sofka, 587-1860
Financial Secretary
Bill Breen, PGK, 770-4939
Treasurer
Steve Seastrom, 713-5663
Lecturers

Joe DeProspero, 586-7431 Richard Ciolek, 859-1152 Advocate

Jim Marchetta, 858-7361 Warden

Jim Lamperis, 458-0472 Inside Guard

Sal Gonzales, 859-5955

Outside Guard

Hector Guzman, 837-0863 Trustees

John Ojeda, PGK, (1st) 595-0990 jfo2mko@cox.net Mike Williams, PKG (2nd) 830-6730

calmikewilliams@hotmail.com

Ken Allen, PGK (3rd)

458-2963 kenallenfh@cox.net Chapter Delegates

John Ruelas, 458-2963 John Ojeda, 595-0990

Pat Walloch, 859-9552 Ed Malk, PGK (3rd),

583-1425

Insurance Field Agent

Daniel E. del Villar, 589-4955

Knight of the month:

Claude Makin



I am proud to announce that our Knight of the month for May was Claude Makin.

Claude provides so much assistance to all of us. He helps with both the Monday and Saturday recycling, serves very well as an usher and just helps out a lot with whatever the Council is involved in. He is not a flashy guy, but gives of his time quietly. Congratulations!

- Pat Walloch, GK

Family of the month: The Sonnenfelds

One of the hardest-working families in our Council is our winner for May: the Roger Sonnenfeld Family.

Roger has done a great job working hard on the blood drive, thanks to a big boost from all members of his family. This is the same family that was honored last year as our Council's Family of the Year. So, congratulations again!

— Pat Walloch, GK

Election of officers is June 1

by Ken Allen, PGK

Our Council will conduct the annual election of officers for the 2005-06 Columbian year at the general meeting on June 1.

As required by the Council bylaws, the following slate of officers will be presented to the membership for consideration:

Grand Knight – **Rich Piecuch**

Deputy Grand Knight - Roger Sonnenfeld

Chancellor – **Jim Lamperis**

Warden - Mike Sofka

Recorder - Hector Guzman

Treasurer – **Steve Seastrom**

Advocate – **Jim Marchetta**

Inside Guard – Frank Kloer

Outside Guard - Charles Young

Trustee - Pat Walloch



Any Brother Knight who has completed his Third Degree and wants to run for any of the offices listed above (except Trustee) may do so by having another Brother Knight place his name in nomination.

Those Brothers listed above must also have their name placed in nomination at the time of election.

We will also elect two chapter delegates and two alternates. This is the Council's most important meeting of the year, so we ask all Brother Knights from Council 9487 to please attend the meeting: **8 p.m. on June 1 in the Parish Hall.**

Recycling



May program may have been biggest ever

by Gene Ganley and **George Nothhelfer**

The May recycling program was one of our biggest ever -- if not the biggest.

We received plenty of newspapers and other items. In fact, it took several Brothers an additional hour after closing time to finish processing all the products that came in.

That group included Rob Balew, Gene Ganley, John Harrison, Don Leuer and Claude Makin.

If I missed thanking anyone, please forgive me

Thank you Brothers, for many successful second Saturdays.

Brother Pete Kellen has been tion precaution. taking down the recycle banner from the church at day's end. Thanks Pete.

We had the Grandmother-Granddaughter team helping us again. Thank you Elana and Vivian DuBois, your help is greatly appreciated.

In April we began picking up newspapers at local high schools. Volume is between 40 and 50 bundles a day stacked in onefoot bundles.

Thanks to custodian Francisco Gutierrez for introducing us to those contacts.

The papers must be picked up on a daily basis as a fire preven-

Brother Dan Ramella volunteered by storing the papers in his garage. After he builds up a truckload, he transports them to our recycler in Santa Ana.

Our Council owes Dan three cheers and a big thank you for his

We have raised more than \$183,000 and given the environment a big boost.

Thanks to the following great group of people who helped:

San Gonzales, Pat Bole, Ed Chin, Scott Seamark, Bob Morgan, Jim Breen, Gene Ganley, Don Pooters, George Nothhelfer, John Ojeda, Claude Makin, Elana DuBois, Vivian DuBois, Jim Bailey, Jonathan Lopez, Jose Lopez, Don Leuer, Rich Quinn, Dayne Plamondon, John Harrison, Rob Balen, Bill Breen, Pete Kellen, and Mike Sofka.

A Late Report

We had an appreciation breakfast at the Snooty Fox Restaurant recently for our Monday recycling crew.

If you want to know the names of that group, take a look at the bottom of the column to the right to see our monthly "Thanks."

The crew is made up totally of Council 9487 members.

In addition to being dedicated to our program, I can tell you that they are also very hearty eaters.

Thank you all Brothers for a job well done. – Gene Ganley

Maintenance Update

Tools of the trade help get two jobs done

Two important jobs were completed last week in the church.

• Two phamphlet racks were installed on the vestibule wall of the church.

Treated Santiago Youth Ministry bathroom wash basin cabinet for mildew.

- Gene Ganley



Pray for World Peace



Thanks to the **Monday Crew:**

Frank Cipolla, Jim Naumann, Frank O'Brien, George Jeffers, Richard Ciolek, Bob Morgan, Jay Donahue, Barbara Ciolek, Judy Morgan, John Ruelas, Gene Ganley, Dottie Jeffers, Dick Sanders, Bob Short, Thelma Sanders, Mike Sofka, Lanny Dey, Tom Haas, Hector Guzman, Dan Ramella, Bill Priester, Tom Haas, Richard Piecuch

<u>June</u> Birthdays



<u>June</u>



<u>Anniversarys</u>

01	Chris Hempstead	14 Joseph Czapski
01	David Belz	15 Ken Allen
01	Marlene Puzio	15 Thomas Finn
01	Linda Laituri	15 Karen Letzring
02	Lochlaan Dey	16 Maria Schafer
03	Paul Alarcon	17 Douglas Boyd
04	Stephen Kane	17 Mary Pratte
05	Ann Fay	18 Cheri Morrisroe
08	John Harrison	18 Edward Morrisro
09	John Osley	18 Joyce Eisenbrey
10	John Martin	19 Ken Carpenter
10	Nancy Miller	19 Nancy Lamperis
10	Lydia Ramos	19 Miguel Sanchez
11	Chris DeCoursey	19 Wilma Stringer
11	Ronald Gryzanoski	20 Alvina Studley
11	Joann Nothhelfer	21 Richard Young
12	Terry Denham	22 Martin Bender
13	Melodie Church	22 Gene Sansone

13 Julio Martinez

- 04 Luke & Linda Keeley 05 Joseph & Rita Schulte 06 Jerome & Elfa Ernst 06 Ronald & Toni Gryzanoski 06 Andrew & Lydia Kotnik Jr. 07 John & Madeline Lucewicz 08 John & Penny Piccolo 08 Frank & Lupe Kloer
- 09 James & Kathleen Gilbert 11 James & Kathleen McCarthy 13 Daniel & Allison Diesel
- 14 Joseph & Elizabeth DeProspero 17 Dave & Joyce Eisenbrey
- 17 Mark & Jacqueline Murrietta 18 Mr. & Mrs. Peter Manarino
- 22 William & Susan Gordon
- 24 Douglas & Joan Boyd 24 Charles & Pam Wilson
- 25 John & Rachel Ruelas
- 25 David & Jennifer Ross
- 27 Ron & Lorraine Cabrera
- 26 Ronald & Lois Ross
- 27 George & Joann Nothhelfer

29 Larry & Rosemary Milby 24 Marilyn Bartholomew K of C is the world's largest Catholic

23 Joseph Pasquariello

Family fraternal service organization

With more than 1.6 million members throughout North America and the rest of the world, the Knights of Columbus is the world's largest Catholic family fraternal service organization.

The sale of insurance has been a part of the Order's program since its founding in 1882 by Fr. Michael J. McGivney in New Haven, Conn.

In 2002, members reported raising and contributing a record \$128 million to charity and volunteering 60 million hours of service.

News from the OC Diocese

The Most Rev. Tod D. Brown, Bishop of Orange honored Orange County businessmen Arthur B. Birtcher and Gabriel Ferrucci with the Diocesan Business Ethics award.

Bishop Brown recognized each recipient's achievements and personal dedication to ethical business practices. Birtcher serves as Co-Chairman, Birtcher Real Estate Group and Birtcher Anderson Realty, LLC.

Ferrucci served in various executive posts prior to his retirement from Keystone Engineering Co., where he served as CEO.

Program Chairmen

Program Chairman (Open)

Bulletin Editor Jim Breen jimbreen@lwsbnews.com 837-5567

Corazon John Kistner 380-4377

Church Maintenance Gene Ganley, PKG 586-8270 E. O. Plauche 830-2854

Youth and Family Joe LaRosa 364-9202 Clete Menke 951-6796 **Mark Bustamante** 588-1958 Roger Sonnenfeld 458-6508 Gary Clack, 458-1294

Membership Mike Williams, PGK 830-6730

Public Relations John Harrison johnharrison@sprintmail.com

Recycling Gene Ganley, PGK 586-8270 George Nothhelfer, 859-3203

Sick & Bereavement John Piccolo, 951-1550

Tom Haas 768-2181

Insurance report

Worthless piece of paper? Not really

by Dan del Villar FICF, LUTCF

One of my fellow insurance field agents recently called on a Brother Knight who had allowed his Knights of Columbus insurance policy to lapse by not paying his premiums.

This field agent simply called to ask if he would please return the lapsed policy. Because the member considered the policy to be worthless now, he asked the agent why he wanted it back.

The field agent replied that when the member died, he wanted to avoid the task of explaining to his widow and children that the policy was worthless.

He wanted to avoid the excitement the widow would feel when she found what she thought was a life insurance policy, only to become further depressed when she found it was useless and belonged

in the wastebasket.

Fortunately, this story has a happy ending. The member was able to conserve this valuable protection for his loved ones by reinstating his insurance.

Call me today to discuss your insurance needs. Let's not have any surprises for your widow.

You can contact me by phone at (949) 589-4955 or by email: at dan.delvillar@kofc.org

2005 Fraternal Survey

I would like to share some new information regarding updated insured benefits with you. Please take a moment to fill out this SURVEY and return by fax (949) 589-4955, or mail to: PO BOX 81030, R.S.M.,CA 92688-8130

Name:			
Address:			
City:	State:	Zip Co	ode:
Council:			
Phone: (home)		(work)	
email address:			
Current Occupation	n:		
Family Informa			
Purchas			
Marital			
(describe)			
			a trust during this year
	ave had a majo		income
(describe)			
			on:
We are expecting			
We had a child on	(D.O.B.)		
Childrens' names,	ages		
I AM INTEREST	TED IN FOLI	LOWING I	NFORMATION ABOUT:
CD Alter	natives	——Е	ducational Policies
Life Insu	rance on my S	pouse, Child	ren, or myself
Mortgag	e Insurance	My mort	gage balance: \$
Annuities	3		Prepaying Burial Expenses
Rolling over	er my 401k Pla	n or	S.E.P.plans
IRA plan(s)			
			Business (Buy/Sell Arrange)
Legacy Planning			
Putting money			S
Affordable Lo	_		
	_	•	our membership in the Knights
Columbus Thank	vou We at	nnreciate vou	ir prompt response

Why the fourth degree?

by Larry Bishop, PFN

The Fourth Degree of the Knights of Columbus was established on the principle of patriotism and Fourth Degree Knights focus the majority of their activities on this principle.

Fourth Degree members compose a brotherhood united in their dedication to patriotism enlightened by the Catholic faith.

The patriotic spirit of every Knight can be enhanced if he chooses to join the Fourth Degree.

Upon the death of any member of Santiago de Compostela Assembly, who is in good standing a gift of a chalice engraved with the members name will be made by the Assembly to a church or Priest as selected by the deceased member's family or the Assembly in perpetual memory of the deceased member.

Third Degree Knights are encouraged to take the Patriotic Degree of the Order.

The next Exemplification of the Order will be Oct. 7-8 at the Irvine Marriott Hotel.

Any Council Third Degree

See FOURTH page 6



Knights of Columbus No. 9487

June, 2005

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
			1	2	3	4
			General Meeting, 8 p.m.		First Friday Adoration	
5	6	7	8	9	10	11
·						Recycle
12	13	14	15	16	17	18
Coffee and Doughnuts		Flag Day	Officers Meeting			
19	20	21	22	23	24	25
Father's Day		First Day of summer				
26	27	28	29	30		
Don Miller K of C Golf Classic						

Why the fourth degree?

From page 5

Knight who wants to become a Sir Knight can obtain a membership application from Sir Knight Larry Bishop, PFN at our Council meetings, 8 p.m., the first Wednesday of the month, or by calling (949) 581-9936 or by contacting Sir Larry at larryeb@pacbell.net.

How to reach national office of K of C:

The Knights of Columbus welcomes inquiries from those

who wish to contact Knights of Columbus Headquarters:

1 Columbus Plaza

New Haven, CT 06510

(203) 752-4000

Email: info@kofc.org